The European textiles industry statement
on the energy package

19 September 2022
More and more incisive actions need to be taken with no further delay
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Last month, when gas wholesale prices reached the record level of 340€/MWh[1] - triggering
also sky-high electricity prices - the European textiles industry called on the European
Union to adopt a wholesale price cap for gas, the revision of the merit-order principle in the
electricity market, support for SMEs and a single European strategy. On 14 September 2022,
on the occasion of the State of the Union address by President Von der Leyen, the
Commission announced initiatives aimed at tackling the dramatic energy crisis that the
Europe is facing.

We, the European associations representing the whole textiles’ ecosystem, welcome these
proposals by the Commission to change the TTF benchmark parameters and decouple the
TTF from the electricity market and the revision of the merit-order principle for the
electricity market, which is no longer serving the purpose it was designed for.

We also welcome the proposal to amend the state-aid framework that, in our view, should
include the textiles Anishing, the textiles services and the nonwoven sectors as well as a
simpliAcation of the application requirements. Furthermore, we call for a uniform
implementation across the EU.






